Highways Farm

Wigginton Heath

Banbury

OX15 5HJ

25th June 2014

Dear Mr Neville 

Swalcliffe Park Equestrian (SPE) Change of Use of Land from Agriculture to a mix of Agriculture and Equestrian Use and parking. Application 14/00801.

We live in the one  house referred to by Mr Perriss as being impacted by Equestrian Traffic to and from SPE Events and Facilities. In fact there are at least 7 properties between ourselves and Turpins Lodge that would be affected by any proposal to send Event Traffic solely through Wigginton Heath. There are several factors to be taken into account ;
· The junction & road has been subject to Construction traffic for the Anaerobic Digestor. We have been tolerant of this, despite the size, frequency and noise as it is a finite period of time. Ongoing Digestor Inputs & Outputs movements are to be across Farm Tracks as per the Planning Consent Conditions. The junction and road have been substantially impacted by the heavy traffic but after repair we hope to resume ‘Business as Usual’.

· We also have Agricultural vehicles, Large Grain carriers and commuter traffic using this junction, as one would expect.

· Some years ago the Entrance to Highways Farm was moved away from the road (adjacent to the Golf course) and around to the Gated Road as the Blind Bend was proving dangerous to turning vehicles.

· The road that runs from Milcombe to Whichford Hill is due to be impacted by traffic from the substantial Housing Development on the outskirts of Hook Norton – again affecting the above mentioned properties.

Swalcliffe Park Equestrian currently hosts a variety of activities based on large areas of free draining land in close proximity to Grange Farm Complex. This proximity combined with existing facilities on the site offer significant support to the day-to-day usage ;

· The facilities can be monitored for usage and security.
· From a Health & Safety perspective any Rider / Horse getting into difficulties can be observed and/or assisted quickly.
· The Facilities are adjacent and complementary to both the DIY and Livery yards

· Grange Farm provides a base for the Organisation & Logistics for Events such as Catering, briefing & Hosting of Officials, Course Maintenance, Farrier, Vet, etc.

We are aware of proposals, as yet not discussed with ourselves, aimed at relocating the X/C, Show Jumping and Arenas to fields adjacent to the South end of the Farm. There are a number of reasons why this is not a viable option ;

· The Business Case associated with moving both portable and non-portable jumps would not make this a Financially sound plan – the cost of moving the Water Complex alone would be prohibitive (and presumably involve putting the existing course back to Grassland at more cost).
· No monitoring of access / usage.

· No security against theft of expensive but portable items.

· No monitoring of Riders & Horses (Who is going to ‘Count them Out & Count them Back’ ?

· The landscape is not suitable for Grass Arenas and any All Weather Arenas will need to be ‘Cut & Filled’ into the Landscape to such a degree that the Area of High Landscape Value (AHLV) would be significantly compromised.

· The traffic impacts as noted above.

· All Weather parking for large vehicles will further compromise the landscape. If not provided then Tractors pulling Horseboxes on and off will further destroy the Land and road surface (what is left of it).

· If the Facilities are relocated then are the Stables / Barns to move also ? If not, will riders be expected to hack down to use the Facilities (multiple times of the day in some cases) ?

· During Large Events there would need to be a constant stream of traffic between the Show site and Grange Farm to support the Logistics (as above).

If the current Large Event Site Plan is causing so much distress to Partway House it would seem reasonable to address the concerns of certain parts being in such close proximity to their boundary. Surely flexibility on both sides could go a long way to resolving some of these issues.
We have been flexible about the Construction of the Anaerobic Digestor and appreciate the efforts going into landscaping the Site. We believe the AHLV has been sufficiently impacted by that development and would not support an Equestrian Development in the South fields. 

In Summary, we SUPPORT the Change of Use as outlined in this Application and the ongoing use of the Gated Road for day-to-day Equestrian Activities. We, and others, would strongly oppose the routing of Large Event Traffic via Wigginton Heath and/or any proposals to relocate the existing Facilities to the South fields.
Kind regards, 

Tricia & Phil Vaughan
